

## Meeting: 5/12/2019

Present: Harvey, Georgina, Harvey, Jaimie, Rebecca, Szymon, Roan, Mr smart

Christmas jumper Day is on 12<sup>th</sup> December. We will have an assembly which pupil council reps will put together and prepare a presentation for with each person speaking and explaining why we take part. Senior pupils will take a lead on this.

The pupil council will be involved in the judging for the new school logo period 2 on the 12<sup>th</sup> December.

### Issues Raised

- Primary lunchtimes on Wednesday were an issue before (raised by Brandon) – now things are much better due to the shed being bought storing Wednesday only play equipment and the work Selena has been doing with them.
- S2/S4 want more breakfast options –were asked to go back and ask their year groups and see what exactly they would like and we would then speak to Sandra to see if it is possible
- The pupils wanted tomato soup more often on the high school lunch menu – we will speak to Sandra about the possibility of this at the same time as the breakfast suggestions.
- S2 wanted more PE – not possible with timetable
- Chrome books – pupils asked when these would be rolled out. At the time of the meeting we thought either Jan/Feb.
- Lockers – S1 don't have lockers yet so this needs to be arranged if possible. Some pupils have not handed keys back so lockers can't be reassigned. Future assembly topic – do they want to keep the lockers or not. Brandon asked could they get lockers in Durness primary for their belongings if there were any spare. Mr Smart said he would look into this.
- S5/6 want a toastie machine in the common room.

Next meeting 30 January 2019